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STEVENSON ELEMENTARY

TITLE ONE SCHOOL

Language Arts: All first graders will be given a second set of running record assessments.  All of the students will then been placed in new groups according to their reading ability.  This means that all students are being given reading instruction at their reading ability. The groups will be assessed at least once every 4 weeks, and depending on their new assessment level, your child could go into a different reading group.  The goal for the end of the second quarter is for the students to be reading at a level E.  

Math: Students recently took a test over Unit 3.  Some of the concepts covered in Unit 3 included:  adding and subtracting on the number line, telling time to the hour and half-hour, solving frames-and-arrows problems, and counting collections of nickels and pennies.  Remember that the goal is for students to get a 75% or higher on each test.

Throughout the months of November and December, students will work on Unit 4 material.  The following concepts are covered in Unit 4:  reading a thermometer, measuring objects using both nonstandard and standard units, telling time to the quarter-hour, and solving addition facts.

Creative Writing:  In writing, we are continuing to focus on using capital letters, punctuation, proper spaces in between words and spelling word wall words correctly.  We are also focusing on writing complete sentences, making sure we stay on topic, and that the sentences that we write make sense.  
Every month, the first graders have to respond to a writing prompt. These writing prompts are graded using a rubric based on a five point rating system.  Students need to receive a four or a five to obtain a passing grade.    Keep up the good work first graders!
Science/Social Studies: In Social Studies we will be studying Government, Voting and Elections.  We will also talk about the Holidays of Thanksgiving and Christmas and the traditions that people share.

In Science we will study the needs of living Ohio plants and animals.  We will learn about habitats and how a plant or animal’s structure is made for them to live and find food in their own environment.  We will also discuss many different nonliving things and how they differ from living things.

F.Y.I.:  If you did not receive your child’s report card, it means that their school fees were not paid. If necessary, you can contact the office to work out a payment plan, and pay a portion of the fees to receive the report card.  Call the office if interested:  259-6630.  Also, please sign and return the report card envelope to school if you have not already done so.  You may keep the report card itself.


If you would like to send in soda pop tabs, we will make sure that they are donated to the Ronald McDonald House.  The tabs are used to provide free room and board to families of sick children. 

Please note that it is very important to label hats, gloves, scarves, and coats.  This will ensure that your child receive his/her belongings.
 Dates to Remember:
11 – 3, 4, and 10
Parent Teacher Conferences
11-8


No School for Students

11-15


Field Trip to Boonshoft
11 – 23 to 11 - 27
No School - Thanksgiving Vacation
12 – 5 to 12- 9
Santa Shop is Open

12 – 19 to 1-1-12
Christmas Break

1- 2 -12
Students return to school

Goals:  In November and December, we will have the 2nd Short Cycle Assessments in Reading and Math.  You will be notified of your child’s grades once they are returned from being scored at Central Office.  This sheet will also tell you the areas passed, and the ones that need further practice. The goal for all first graders is to have a 75% or higher on each assessment by the end of the year.  Check your child’s score from the first test to the second one to see if progress was made. 

The Reading goal for the 2nd Quarter is that all students will know all of the first 48 Dolch words.  

Thanks for all you do to support us.

The First Grade Teachers

